Department for Communities and Local Government Fry Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Telephone: 030 3444 0000

Date: 19 February 2016

Dear Mr Neil

## Freedom of Information Act 2000 - 2089274

Thank you for your request for information which we received on 11 February 2016 and processed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000:

'Could you please clarify if a date or month has been identified where the right to buy extension will come in to force beyond the 5 HA's involved in the current pilot scheme. What will be the requirements to purchase properties under this scheme?'

I can confirm that the information you requested is held by the Department for Communities and Local Government. The Prime Minister announced on the 7th October, that tenants will be able to purchase their homes from 2016. This information can be found here:

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/historic-agreement-will-extend-right-to-buy-to-13-million-more-tenants

We have always been clear that the Right to Buy will be funded through the sale of vacant high value assets. That legislation is in the Housing and Planning Bill which is currently making its way through Parliament.

## Complaints procedure

If you are unhappy with this response, we will review it and report back to you. (This is called an internal review.) If you want us to do this, let us know by return email within two months of receiving this response. You can also ask by letter addressed to:

Department for Communities and Local Government Knowledge and Information Access Team 1st Floor NW, Fry Building 2 Marsham Street London, SW1P 4DF Yours sincerely

Samya Muddathir

Fry Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF